Minutes of Meeting

Lodi Township Planning Commission

October 28, 2003

Present: Crowner, Diuble, Feldkamp, Katz, Radecki, Steeb

Absent: O=Connor

Meeting opened at 8:00 PM with approximately 22 people in attendance.

Public Hearing on the application by Honey Creek Church of the Nazarene for a special use permit to build a church on three parcels of land at Zeeb and Waters Roads was opened.  Ken Culp, Jr. presented a sketch of the proposal that is attached to the application.  After a discussion, it was moved by Feldkamp, seconded by Katz, to table the request until a proper preliminary site plan is presented for the Planner and Engineer to review.  Passed 6 to 0.

Public Hearing for a PUD for Three Arch Bay was opened.  D. James Gorentlo presented a revised rendering of the project.  It differed from the previous plan in that it included only 27 lots (instead of building envelopes) with individual, on-site septic systems.  He stated that the roads were narrower than called for by zoning.

Discussion followed regarding the allowable density for a PUD.  Crowner noted that according to Article 42:07B paragraph 2 “a development shall leave at least fifty (50) percent of the gross acreage in the development devoted to open space,”  He further noted that the following Article:42:07C paragraph 1 states “For purpose of this calculation, gross acreage shall include all areas to be used for residential purposes and all open space devoted exclusively for residential use or use accessory thereto or for natural resource preservation.  However, gross acreage shall be not include bodies of water, designated wetlands, or flood plain, except to the extent the applicant can show to the satisfaction of the Township Board that such areas would be considered developable areas under the zoning ordinance.”  Applying these two provisions, the development would have 33.963 acres allowable gross acreage that would yield a maximum of 17 building sites instead of the 27 requested. 

Further discussion followed regarding the building envelope sizes that average .38 acres and range from .25 acres to .6 acres.  These sizes raise questions regarding the adequacy of the lot sizes, which should be shown, to accommodate the individual on-site Advantex septic systems that are proposed.  Mr. Gorenflo assured the Planning Commission that the Health Department would approve the systems as planned. This small a lot is not known to have been approved in the past.  Written approval for the proposed septic systems and soil conditions should be secured from the Washtenaw County Health Department.

Discussion followed by the audience regarding the density issue, septic systems, possible contamination of the pond to the south which neighbors use for swimming, and which trees will be removed.  Some of the adjoining neighbors who signed a sheet as being present and concerned were Don & Lora Schaub, Jack Huang, Danne & Joseph Baldridge , M. Geiger and Jane Cunningham.   Danne Baldridge raised a question regarding how public hearings are noticed and the sequence of events leading up to rezoning this property to residential.

It was moved by Radecki, seconded by Katz to table the Three Arch Bay project pending further information and clarification of the issues raised.  Passed 6 to 0.  A meeting will be arranged between Don Pennington, Jack Steeb and Wexford to discuss the requirements for a modified plan so that Wexford has time before the next Planning Commission meeting to make changes to their plans.

Keystone Community Church requested a site plan revision to add 24’ x 32’ storage building on the southwest corner of their property.  The plan lacked required details.  It was moved by Radecki, seconded by Crowner, to table the request pending completion of proper plans.  Passed 6 to 0.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 PM. 

Submitted by 

Robert Crowner

Vice Chair

